KIRKSTYLE, LATHERON, CAITHNESS

With the exception of no 50, the photographs on this CD were taken on Saturday February 25th, 2005. It was a very sunny day, with the remains of recent snowfalls still on the ground. I started taking the photos just after mid-day, finishing around 4:30pm.

The first one was taken from the personal gateway in the middle of the front wall, by the A9. It indicates the amount of snow on the ground on the day.  Hopefully this, together with the extent of vegetation growing on the site, does not in any way take from the value of the photographs.

Photo no 47 is of a carved stone face set into the wall on the right hand side of the gate. 48 is the one on the left. 49 is a larger one on the extreme left hand end of the wall, and on closer inspection, there is evidence of other larger ones at each end of both sections of the wall. Initially, we were led to believe that these were possibly pre-historic, but speaking to the postmistress, she informed us that they were in fact carved by the man who built the wall, one Archie Sinclair, now deceased. 

No 50 was taken on 28th October 2003, and is really only to show the extent of the vegetation at a different time of year. But if you look closely at the window on the left hand side, you can clearly see a shape that resembles that of a monk, stooping over a stick!! All the other photographs are of sections of the existing remains of the cottage, plus a few showing the prolific growth of snowdrops everywhere.

Photograph no 6 shows a shading which would indicate that at one time another building was attached. Local information tells us that there was once a shop on the site, so perhaps that’s what it was. Around the back of the ruin, there are the remains of walls, which would appear to be an enclosure, perhaps for animals, or a small kitchen garden. As a lot of trees have sprung up over the decades, it was very difficult to get an overall picture.

On the inside, over both fireplaces, there are some beautiful large stones. These we intend to retain for use in the fireplace of the new building. We also intend to re-cycle the stone from the entire ruin to clad the new bungalow. That way, we hope to retain the visual appearance of the old croft cottage.
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